
 

 

Thames View Primary School 
Bloors Lane 

Rainham 
Gillingham 

Kent ME8 7DX 
office@thamesviewprimary.medway.sch.uk 

Head of School: Mrs D Daburn BEd (Hons), NPQH, MA 
Telephone: 01634 335490 

 
 

 
11.02.21 
 
Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
As we come to the end of Term 3, I am wondering what challenge we will have to face next!  
 
I do know that the Government are currently considering seven different options regarding how schools 
will return to some sort of normality from 8th March. Schools have been promised two weeks’ notice of 
any new arrangements, so I hope to be able to inform you about what will happen in Term 4 at Thames 
View, on Monday 22nd February.  
 
Monday 22nd February is a scheduled Staff Development Day, therefore remote learning will resume for 
the majority of children, and school will re-open for Vulnerable children and those of Critical Workers on 
Tuesday 23rd February. If your circumstances change and you longer require a place for your 
child/children, please contact the office office@thamesviewprimary.medway.sch.uk   
 
Thank you once again for all your hard work and perseverance in engaging your child/ren in their 
learning this term – I appreciate how difficult this has been for everyone. We have managed to keep in 
touch with most children/families on a regular basis, but continue to be concerned about some of our 
children who have submitted limited or no learning via Edmodo, and where parents have been 
extremely hard to reach. We will be contacting these families via letter over half term.     
 
We have been asked once again to be part of the Contact Tracing programme during the school holiday. 
Therefore, if any of the children or staff who have been in school on 11th or 12th February test positive 
for COVID-19, between 12th – 14th February, please contact the school office to enable us to inform 
parents/carers to Self-Isolate for 10 days, if your child has come into close contact with the infected 
individual. 
 
I would like to say a HUGE thank you once more to all the children, parents/carers and staff for their 
incredible resilience and hard work again this term. I wish you all a very relaxing half term break so that 
you can return refreshed for whatever Term 4 throws at us.  
 
‘Take care – stay safe’ 
 
Best wishes 
 
 

DLDaburn 
 
Mrs Deanne Daburn  
Head of School                                      
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